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 Dear fellow District 45 members, 
 
 
This month I want to discuss a subject that could be somewhat touchy but also very 
important to all of us, whether as a Lion, at work, at home, or in our social lives.  
 
COMMUNICATION!!!! 
 
Cell phones, land lines, email, social media, face to face, even old fashion paper and 
pencil. We need to make sure we are communicating with each other. Whether it is 
with our fellow Lions within our own club, Lions from our neighboring clubs, our 
fellow clubs in our zones, other clubs within our District, our District cabinet leaders, 
even our District leadership. We need to make sure we reach out to each other to 
discuss what is happening, what our concerns are, how we can help each other.  
 
Part of this process is making sure our information at Lions Club International and at 
the District level is up to date. If you have a change in your mailing address, your cell 
phone number (or even your land line if you still have one), your email address. 
Please make sure your secretary has the most updated information so LCI and D-45 
can be updated. With the main style of communication being emails, the email 
address being correct is up most important. 
 
There are 3 main types of communication that all of our members should be 
receiving. First is the Lions Magazine from Lions Club International. The magazine is 
printed quarterly but there is an electronic monthly issue that is sent out via an email 
reminder.  
 
The second type is the District 45 communique. To make sure you are receiving,  your 
correct email address must be updated at the District 45 website, communique tab, 
location This is where you must sign up with your new address. If you are getting the 
communique notice at your old address, please make sure to unsubscribe. Presidents 
/ Secretaries, PLEASE MAKE sure your new members are told to visit our District 
website to sign up to receive the Communique.  
 
The third type is communication from your club. This can be a newsletter, a monthly 
email, regular emails. Something that tells you what is presently happening within 
your club, what has happened and what is coming up. We need to keep our members 
informed so they can stay active, recruit new members.   
 
The fourth type is just plain old fashion word of mouth. Whether it is emails, social 
media, telephone calls, face to face. As previously mentioned, old fashion paper and 
pencil. It has been said some of the best advertising is face to face.  
 
We all need to help us all to become better communicators to each of us.  
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DG Message Continued …… 
 

 
The following is my schedule for the month of March (all subject to change): 
 

March 3 – Granville Lions Club 
March 7 – District 44N – Cabinet Social 

March 10 – Londonderry Tri-Mountain Lions Club 
March 12 – Information meeting – Rutland Lions Club (to be determined) 

March 14 – 4th Cabinet Meeting - Chester 
March 16 – Whitingham Halifax Lions Club 

March 17 – Windsor Lions Club 
March 18 – Colchester Lions Club 13th Annual Speakout Contest 

March 21 – Region 1 GMLC Calcutta – Essex Jct.  
March 23 – Strafford Area Lions Club 

 
Until next month, take care. Hope to see you on the ‘Lions trail’!!!!! 
 
In Lionism, DG Ken 

                                  District 45 Calendar and Events 
 

3/14/2020 Cabinet Meeting, Chester, Vermont & Earth Day 

3/14/2020 Night for Sight Dinner, Norshaft Lions, Bennington Elks Club 6pm 

3/21/2020 GMLC Calcutta, Essex Jct., VT    --     Social 5pm, Dinner 6pm 

3/25/2020 District 45 Traveling Lion Contest – Essex Jct, 6pm 

4/22/2020 Lions Worldwide Induction Day 

5/01/2020 Arbor Day in Vermont 

5/1-5/3/2020 D45 Spring Convention, West Lebanon, NH 

5/17/2020 NELC Spring Convention, Maine 

5/30/2020 GMCL Camp Clean-Up Day 

6/1/2020 Helen Keller Day   

6/4-6/7/2020 Enosburg Falls Lions Club – 64th Annual Dairy Days 

7/5-7/25/2020 GMLC Camp 

 
Don't see your club's activity listed?  

Email it to the Communique! 

On going Please see other DG Calendar items for year in the edition 
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Notes from IPDG Liz 

 

For those who remember the fun of making the 'No Sew Throw' blankets, see the 

information from Project Linus, here in Vermont.  All the contact information is there, and I 

hope Clubs will consider a small project to send in blankets for the children.  Projects with 

partners help keep our name in the public and help new members with a passion to serve - 

find us and join! 

 

Together We Serve, 

IPDG Liz 

 

Project Linus 
 
We accept blankets of all kinds that are homemade from knit, crochet, fleece and quilt, in all sizes 
preemie through twin size. They go to children at the UVM Children’s Hospital and other hospitals 
from throughout VT. 
 
You can visit the ProjectLinus.org website or our Facebook page ( Project Linus Chittenden, 
Lamoille & Franklin Cos., VT) o for more information. 
 
This chapter serves all children in VT, not just the above three counties. 
 
Since April we have collected 530 blankets. If you wish to donate, create your blanket(s), then 
contact me by email or phone, and we can arrange for me to pick up. Then I sew on the PL Label 
and deliver it to the hospital. 
 
I hope to hear from you. 
 
Joyce M. Irvine 
Project Linus Coordinator 
Chittenden, Lamoille  & Franklin Cos, VT 
802 238-3995 
Jmirvine53@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Jmirvine53@gmail.com


 

Membership minutes:                         GMT Liz  

 

The 3-Legged Stool 

 

I wanted to remind everyone of the concept of the 3-legged stool and its relationship to membership.  As we 

enter into the last few months of the Lions year, it is important to remember the three areas of 

membership:  recruitment, retention and recognition.  If we only concentrate on one leg, our clubs will be just 

as unsteady as a one - legged stool ! 

You need to always be thinking of all three areas to create a stable and growing club. 

Recruitment:  “Just Ask One” really does work.  ( We could double our membership !) Have your ideas together 

on why you joined the Lions and what membership  has to offer.  You will be amazed by how many people are out 

there, looking for a way to help their community.  Some good places to look are: 

• Those who have just retired,  

• Those whose children are leaving the home, 

•  People who have just moved into our area 

•  --- you know many other places to look---- 

•  Don’t forget Orientation meetings to help new members begin to understand about Lions Clubs and all 

we have to offer. 

Retention:  By looking at your records, you may find that there were Lions members who came for a year or 

two and then just seemed  to drift away.  I feel that one major reason for these sad losses to Lionism is that 

we, as a Club, were not meeting their needs.  They joined for SOMETHING… and when they did not find it, and 

no one cared to ask if they were happy or what their ideas were for new service……. They just 

disappeared….  Think what you could do: 

• Keep in contact with Sponsors of new members - ask how they are getting on, etc. 

• Have Committee Chairpersons ask new members to be involved in their service / fund raising project 

• Watch for seating at meetings - do they have anyone to talk to or are they isolated. 

• Get newer members together in small groups and ask for their feedback / ideas / comments - “How 

are  we doing?” 

• Get them involved - get them leading a new project that pushes their buttons. 

• --------- your ideas that have worked with other members----------- 

Recognition:  EVERYONE enjoys being recognized for their efforts.  The smile, the handshake, asked to 

stand up at a meeting, mentioned in the Club Newsletter, a “Lions Roar” at the end of a meeting - all these say 

that their efforts have been seen and appreciated.  Also, please consider the Green Badge Program and the 

Lions Pride Program.  These were set up to encourage Lions to get to know different parts of their own Club, 

Zone and District, as well as to RECOGNISE their actions and efforts.  Details of these programs are in your 

Handbook and will be available at the Cabinet meeting in March.  I encourage all Zone Chairs to bring these 

programs up at their Zone meetings. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Heartland Lions:                                                                                                                    
 
February has been a busy month for Heartland; starting out with their annual Valentine’s Day 
Dinner/Dance on February 8; the VNH was the Cause of the Night, with $345 being donated to 
their organization.  They have earned their second bench from collecting plastic thru the TREX 
Program. And they had their first baby-shower for one of our new members expecting in early 
March.  Congratulations to Lion Ashleigh and Lion Louie!  They also provided refreshments for the 
Royalton Memorial Library Building Renovation Program.  They are looking forward to keeping up 
the busy schedule in March!  
 

New members installed: 
Ashleigh Brown, Lion Samantha Bruce, Sponsor 

Lion Pam Greene, Sponsor, Raelene Lemery 

 
 

Troy & Area Lions: 

 

Club News 



NorShaft Lions: 
 

NorShaft Lions had a great Food from the Heart this year!  On February 8th the club collected over 
4,200 lbs. at Price Chopper and Poulin Grain Store. In addition, North Bennington Graded School, 
Shaftsbury Elementary School, NSK Steering Systems, Sterling Gun Factory, and club members 
added their donations, giving the club a total of 11,905 lbs!   
 
In the beginning of this year, The Food from the Heart Committee challenged the Club to raising 
25,000 lbs in three years.  The Club responded by raising a three-year total of 28,255 lbs!   
   

                       
 

 

 

    Londonderry 

Tri Mountain Lions: 

Food from the Heart – Food Drive 

 

 

!



 

Zone 2C 

 

On February 22, 2020 Zone 2c had their 2nd 

meeting of the year in Bennington at the Mt. 

Anthony Country Club.   Zone 2c incorporates 4 

clubs, Arlington, Tri-Mountain/Londonderry, 

Manchester and NorShaft. We had a great turnout 

with 33 members attending from all 4 clubs.  

 

Our guest speaker was Dr Algus a Pulmonologist. 

He spoke on the symptoms, affects, and treatment 

of sleep apnea. It was a very informative 

presentation. 

 

 Also discussed:   

-The 5 initiatives from LCI and how the clubs in the 

zone were doing to accomplish them and what they 

are doing.  

-Reporting club activities and service to LCI 

-Membership recruitment and retention 

-Zone and District statistics, reminders of upcoming 

events and dates 

-Green Badge and Vermont Lions Pride Badge 

program 

-PDG Liz discussed a diabetes program to 

incorporate the entire zone and possibly the district 

-KL Ken from Arlington talked on the Peanut butter 

and Jelly collection project. We decided to make it 

a zone project 

 

We also did a 50/50 raffle with Lion Arla from 

NorShaft taking the winnings. 

              

It was a great day!! 

 

Next prospective Zone 2c meeting will be in 

Arlington at the Lions Pavilion in May. With more 

details to follow 

 

Thank you everyone! Lion Matt Gras, Zone Chair

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Zone News 



 

 

Don’t see your Zone report, please  

Chat  with your Zone Chair  

to get it submitted! 

 

Traveling Lion Update:   
Essex Junction Lions captured the District 
Lion from Vergennes Lions on February 19th 
and enjoyed a fun evening in Lionism. 
 
Other Lions in attendance were: 
Brandon-Forestdale and Colchester. 
 
Essex Junction Lions will host the District Lion on 
March 25th at The Essex, Essex Way, Essex 
Junction. 
 
Social time - 6 pm, dinner 6:30 pm. 
All u can eat buffet inclusive of tax and tip - $25.  
Headcount deadline March 22nd by  
emailing PDG Betsy at lionbetsy2000@yahoo.com. 
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Invitation to ALL Lions of District 45 

You are cordially welcome to attend 

Cabinet Meeting # 4 – 2019 - 2020 
 

Saturday, March 14, 2020: Time: 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Location: American Legion 

51 Legion Road (off Route 103), Chester, Vermont 
 

Invitation to all Lions of District 45, ALL are cordially welcome to attend 
 

Schedule (see schedule of events): 
 
 

Registration costs: $20 per person 

(new members within last 12 months free – see notation below) 

Reservations deadline: March 8th, 2020 

($24 after 3/8/2020 deadline) 
 
 

Lion: ___________________________________________________ 

                   Address: ________________________________________________ 

                   Phone: (Home / Cell) _______________________________________ 

 Club: ____________________________________________________ 

Club Position: _____________________________________________ 

District Position: ___________________________________________ 
 

Any Special Dietary Needs: ____________________________________ 

 

 

***New members (within last 12 calender months) who register by deadline 

May attend free of charge – must attend new member orientation (if have not attended 

a District 45 new member orientation previously) *** 
 

Mail to: CT Lion Dianne Brochu 

10 Ketcham Drive 

Essex Junction VT  05452 

OR email to: dmbrochu@gmail.com 
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District Governor Ken would like to invite all Cabinet Officers, Club Presidents, 
Secretaries, Treasurers and Membership Chairs, Past District Governors, Lions, 
Spouses and Guests to the 4th Cabinet Meeting of the 2019 – 2020 Lions Year. 

 

Saturday, March 14th, 2020 
 American Legion, 51 Legion Road (off Route 103), Chester Vermont 

 

Schedule of Events (subject to change) 
 

9:00 a.m. - ……            Registration 
 

9:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. (end of lunch) Fundraising: Silent Auction (items welcomed), 
200 Club, 50 / 50, Collection of items for Springfield Humane Society 
 

9:00 a.m. – 9:45 a.m.    Honorary meeting 
 

9:55 a.m.                        Cabinet meeting called to order 
 

10:15 a.m. – 11:45 a.m.: Service Project – ‘fun’ with fleece –  
 

10:00 a.m. – 10:50 a.m.: Work session # 1:  Vermont Lions Charities 
                                                                         Green Mountain Lions Camp 
                          President’s – preparing for year end – new year 
                          Membership & Service – one helps the other!!!! 
                          New member orientation 
                          Vision Screening General discussion 
                          Secretaries – LCI Reporting Review 
 

11:00 a.m. – 11:50 p.m.:  Work session # 2: Vermont Lions Charities (cont. if 
necessary) 
                          Green Mountain Lions Camp (cont. if necessary) 
                           Lions Twin State Soccer – who? what? Join? 
                           Taxes – 501 c 3 versus 501 c 4 versus tax exempt 
                            Roundtable Discussions:  New type of clubs - Specialty 
                                                                                 Fundraising 
                                                                                 Does your club take the summer off?? 
                                                                                                                                                                              
 

Noon – 1:00 p.m.:     Lunch – Guest Speaker – Lion Pierre Letourneau – Enosburg  
Falls Lions Club  Shriner ‘extrodinaire’ – What do the Shriners do? 
 
1:15 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.         Cabinet Meeting 
 
 

Driven to Serve            Vermont Lions District 45            2019 - 2020 

 



 

Springfield Humane 
Society 

cation 

401lLocation: 401 Skitchewaug Trail, Springfield, VT 05156 

 

WISH LIST  
Any of the items below are always in need and welcome. 

 

-Paper towels (any brand) 
-Bleach 

-Dishwasher Detergent 
-Peanut Butter (xylitol FREE) 

-String Cheese (for enrichment) 
-Hot Dogs (for enrichment) 

-Cheese Whiz (for enrichment) 
-Dog Chews (raw hides, bully sticks, etc) 

-Copier Paper 
-13 Gallon Trash Bags 

-Vinyl Gloves (size Med-Large) 
-Pate Canned Pet Food 

-Cow Hooves (to fill with peanut butter) 
-Large KONGS 

-Postage Stamps 
-Gift Certificates to Local Businesses for Supplies (Walmart, etc) 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Spring Convention is coming!!!!! 

 

Please be sure to note deadlines  for reservations! 
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 Drawing on 

March 14th at 

Cabinet 

Meeting 
 
 

 





 
 

Additional DG Calendar Items 

Please mark your calendars! 

 

Remember to visit our website for Upcoming Events! 
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